
Hanover School Subcommittee for Review of Elementary School Configuration!!
The Hanover School Committee hereby establishes a subcommittee to review and report 
regarding possible elementary configurations for the Hanover Elementary Schools.  The 
subcommittee is charged with:!!
1. examining the positive and negative aspects of town-wide elementary schools; !
2. making recommendations for configuration, space requirements and educational needs for 

town-wide elementary schools;!
3. examining the positive and negative aspects of neighborhood-wide elementary schools;!
4. making recommendations for configuration, space requirements and educational needs for 

neighborhood elementary schools (specifically, any changes to improve our current 
structure);!

5. examining the positive and negative aspects of adding 5th grade to our elementary schools; !
6. making recommendations for configuration, space requirements and educational needs for 

adding 5th grade to our elementary schools;!
7. examining the detriments to each configuration and offering potential solutions to address 

such detriments.   !!
The subcommittee shall consist of the !
• Principal of Center / Sylvester School (or her designee), !
• the Principal of Cedar School (or her designee), !
• the Principal of the Middle School (or his designee), !
• Deborah St. Ives, !
• 1 Cedar teacher, !
• 1 Center teacher, !
• 1 5th grade teacher, !
• 3 community members and !
• 1 Adjustment Counselor.   !!!


